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Sewer District working to clean up Lake Erie but needs ratepayer help: Julius Ciaccia

By Plain Dealer guest columnist, Cleveland.com

It has happened again. As reported on the front page of The Plain Dealer, as well as many major national news outlets, our region's beaches are among the dirtiest in the nation. The Natural Resources Defense Council released a list of the nation's most bacteria-ridden beaches, and we are among the worst. Aside from the obvious personal health issues of those of you who use the beaches, this type of national news does great harm to our region's reputation and ability to grow our economy. 

We at the Northeast Ohio Regional Sewer District have been, and continue to be, at the forefront of turning this situation around. Through years of dedicated work, initially supported by years of federal funding, NEORSD and others invested billions of dollars to upgrade wastewater treatment facilities. This work eliminated pollutants to ensure our waterways were brought to new standards. Most notably, the Cuyahoga River never caught fire again, and the river the national media once considered "dead" now supports diverse aquatic life. This success story extends to Lake Erie, which has also benefited from this work. Indeed, combined sewer overflows, the source of much bacteria, was cut by more than half from 9 billion gallons a year to 4 billion. Obviously that is still a large number, and more work must be done, as this latest news confirms. 

On behalf of the region, NEORSD has begun its massive, widely publicized Project Clean Lake, a program that will eliminate most of the remaining combined sewer overflows. In addition, NEORSD will address continuing degradation of our many waterways that traverse Cleveland and its suburbs and carry pollutants to Lake Erie through our new Regional Stormwater Management Program. So we can and should be proud of the progress we have made treating sewage in this region. Yet we must accept that much work remains to be done. 

There is one thing we at NEORSD, including our board of trustees, fully understand: Under current circumstances, federal funding will not assist us. Thus, the financial burden falls on all of us in the region as rate-paying customers. Admittedly, that is a bitter pill to swallow. However, if we do not address these water-quality issues, we will continue to see damage to this region's ability to keep and attract young professionals and businesses. 

Sadly, there are still those who find a need to hide from the tough decisions we have to make through hollow legal or parochial arguments. Such is the nature of our fractured region. To them, I ask: What is your solution? We know what you are against, but what have you done in all your years that has made a difference to Lake Erie beaches? There should now be no question that whether we use the beaches or not, their condition will have a profound effect on our region's economic health, whether you live in Cleveland or Lyndhurst. 

We at NEORSD pledge to continue our efforts to solve our region's share of these problems, undeterred. It is not enough just to say "Lake Erie is our greatest asset." 

Julius Ciaccia is executive director of the Northeast Ohio Regional Sewer District.
